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CONTACT US 
 

905-479-2787 
Attendance x 230 
Guidance  x 458 
Arts x 431 

unionville.hs@yrdsb.ca 
unionville.hs.yrdsb.ca 
 
PRINCIPAL 
 

Suelyn Cheong 
suelyn.cheong@yrdsb.ca 
 
VICE PRINCIPALS 
 

Andrew Gazaneo (A - L) 
andrew.gazaneo@yrdsb.ca 
 

Krista Pummell (M - Z) 
krista.pummell@yrdsb.ca 
 
SUPERINTENDENT 
 

Peter Tse 
peter.tse@yrdsb.ca 
 
BOARD TRUSTEE 
 

Ron Lynn 
Ron.lynn@yrdsb.ca 

Check out the latest school announcements by following us on twitter @UHSupdates 

U P C O M I N G  E V E N T S  

OSSLT Information 

 

Is your child writing the Ontario Secondary School Literacy 

Test this school year? If so, please see this website for help-

ful information, sample questions, and preparation tips for 

students: OSSLT Preparation Guide  

Monday March 4 
Day 2 

 Staff Meeting (3:15-4:45pm) 

Tuesday March 5 
Day 1 

 French Classes to Cinefranco (9:30am-1:00pm) 
 SNAP Ball Hockey Tournament at Bur Oak SS (9am-1pm) 

Wednesday March 6 
Day 2 

  

Thursday March 7 
Day 1 

 Semi Formal (6-10:30pm) 
 York Region Skills Challenge of Carpenters and Allied 

Trades(7am-4pm) 

Friday March 8 
Day 2 

 International Women’s Day 

March 11-15  March Break 

mailto:unionvile.hs@yrdsb.ca
unionville.hs.yrdsb.ca
mailto:suelyn.cheong@yrdsb.ca
mailto:andrew.gazaneo@yrdsb.ca
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http://www.eqao.com/en/assessments/OSSLT/assessment-docs/planning-preparation-guide-osslt.pdf


 

PA R E N T  B U L L E T I N  
Guidance News 

  

Students interested in applying for the 2019 Markham District Energy Sustainability Bursa-

ry (value of $1,000) must submit their application to Guidance by Friday March 22nd.  In 

order to be eligible for this bursary, you must attend a tour on one of the following 

dates: February 27, February 28th, March 5th or March 7th.  Please check the Guidance 

Moodle for further details and applications. 

CEMC Math Contest 
 

Students wishing to write the Gr. 12 Euclid Math contest are asked to please register 

through School Cash Online starting on February 27th. Registration will close on March 

7th. The contests will be written on April 3rd at 8:30 am. 

 

Students wishing to write the Gr. 9 Fryer, Gr. 10 Galois, and Gr. 11 Hypatia Math contests 

are asked to please register through School Cash Online starting on February 27th. Reg-

istration will close on March 7th. The contests will be written on April 10th at 8:30 am. 



U N I O N V I L L E  H I G H  S C H O O L  
201 Town Centre BLVD., Markham, Ontario L3R-8G5 Tel: (905) 479-2787 

_________________________________________________________ 

Online Safety 

  

Dear Families, 

 

As you may be aware, there has been recent media attention on an Internet challenge that may cause concern for 
families. The Internet provides access to many engaging learning opportunities, but requires responsible use and 
digital citizenship. Parents play an important role in ensuring their child’s safety, including on the Internet. It’s 
important for parents to talk to children about the importance of being safe, protecting their personal 
information and stressing that they should never disclose personal details that would allow someone online to 
contact them in real life.   

  

Here are 12 tips to promote safe online behaviour: 

● Children should never give anyone their name, address, telephone number, computer password, or any 
other personal information on the Internet without parental or guardian consent. 

● Children should only use social media and websites approved by their parent or guardian. 
● Internet use should be encouraged in a central place in your home where you can supervise children’s 

online activities. 
● Don’t allow a webcam in a child’s bedroom. 
● Watch for children quickly minimizing sites when you enter the room. 
● Reinforce that people online may not be who they say they are. 
● Consider using parental controls like Internet filters or blocking software. 
● Remind children that everything said online stays in cyberspace forever, whether or not it is deleted. 
● Talk to your children about Internet safety and clearly define your rules. 
● Never respond to messages that make them feel confused or uncomfortable. 
● Pay attention to the games your children may download or copy.  
● Never arrange a face-to-face meeting with someone they meet online.  

Reinforce a sense of safety. Some Internet content can evoke a sense of fear or lack of safety in your child. It can 
be difficult for some children to discern fact / fiction online. Try to offer reassurance that your child is safe. 
Children and youth take their emotional cues from the significant adults in their lives. Your reactions can help to 
model calmness to your child. Recognize that some children may be concerned about something bad happening 
to themselves, family or friends. Explain to them the safety measures in place and reassure them that you and 
other adults will take care of them.  

 



Be a good listener and observer. Let children guide you to learn how concerned they are or how much information 
they need. If they are not focused on the issue, do not dwell on it. However, be available to answer their 
questions to the best of your ability. Young children may not be able to express themselves verbally. Pay attention 
to changes in their behaviour or social interactions.  

Reach out. Reach out to the school if you feel that your child may be showing a significant reaction to online 
material. We may be able to offer some classroom strategies that could help reduce stress. It may also be 
important to seek additional support from a school mental health professional (i.e., social worker or psychologist) 
to cope with overwhelming feelings experienced by children and youth.   

Sincerely, 

Suelyn Cheong 

 



SEAS, in partnership with the York Region Board of Education,  
along with funding provided by the Government of Ontario, presents…

WHEN: Wednesday March 20th, 2019 
WHERE: Unionville High School (201 Town Centre Blvd.) 
Time: 5:45-8:45PM 

 5:45-6:30PM - Light Dinner and Community Partners 

 6:30-7:00PM - Opening Remarks and Student Voices 

 7:00-8:45PM - Workshops and Closing 

STUDENT WELL-BEING 
AND SUCCESS  

Guardians and Parents of  
East Asian Students!  

Please join us for an evening as we 
address issues that impact not only a 

student’s academic success, but as well, 
their overall well-being.  

SEAS (Supporting East Asian Students) is 
a group of educators and supporters who 
are committed to responding to the lived 
experiences of East Asian students by 
a d v o c a t i n g f o r t h e i r i m p r o v e d 
achievement and well-being through 
e q u i t a b l e p r a c t i c e s .  B u i l d i n g 
relationships with students, families, 
educators, community members and 

Workshop Options Include: 
Supporting Youth in Healthy and Responsible Use of the Internet 

Our Voice - Newcomer Student Experiences and Challenges 
Let’s Talk Legalization of Cannabis 

How to Talk So Youth Will Listen

For additional inquires, please contact：joanne.tang@yrdsb.ca or keith.auyeung@yrdsb.ca 

Register via Google Form by February 27th, 2019  
http://bit.ly/SEASWorkshopsMarch2019 
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